APPLEBY PARISH COUNCIL

APPLEBY ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

Held on Tuesday 22 May, 2018 at 6.30 pm in
Appleby Village Hall, School Lane, Appleby, North Lincolnshire.

Present: Councillor | Keyes, Councillor D Hall, Councillor P Johnson, Councillor T Beisty, Councillor L
Wilson, Councillor | Hook and Councillor R Wilson, Ward Councillor lvan Glover and Ward Councillor
Holly Mumby-Croft. Parish Clerk Mrs L Watson and 4 members of the public were also present.

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.

1. Election of Chairman

Councillor | Keyes was nominated and agreed to stand.
Proposed by Clir P Johnson, seconded by Clir L Wilson
Agreed by all councillors present.

2. Election of Vice Chairtman

Councillor R Wilson was nominated and agreed to stand.
Proposed by Clir D Hall, seconded by Clir T Beisty
Agreed by all councillors present.

3. Declarations of Acceptance of Office of newly elected councillors

Forms were signed and dated by the elected councillors

4. Apologies Councillor A Coulton

5. Declarations of Interest

There were no declarations of interest

6. Minutes of the Annual Appleby Parish Meeting held 23 May 2017.

The minutes were considered for accuracy. Proposed by Councillor D Hall, seconded by Councillor L
Wilson.
Agreed by all present that they were a true record.

7. Matters arising from those minutes.

a)

b)

d)

Risby Road. Repairs had been carried out over a period of weeks and the final resurfacing
should be finished by Friday 25 May 2018. Thanks were expressed to the Ward Councillors for
their help in arranging for the works to be done.

Ancholme Cycle Way. An update was provided by Ward Councillor Mumby-Croft confirming that
from South Ferriby, work has been done as far as the boardwalk going towards Horkstow. Work
to complete from the boardwalk to the bridge will be done when the workmen are on site later next
month. NLC are still negotiating with land owners for the 1.5km sections from Horkstow Bridge
south to the boundary with Saxby, however from Saxby to Brigg is now complete. Around 13km in
total is now complete, with around 1km of bridleway resurfaced.

The Party in the Pines has now finished. A wedding venue has been put in place with a
marquee selling alcohol and playing music. A trial took place to see if there was any impact on
residents and no complaints have been raised. NLC are dealing with a licence for the venue.
There will be a fixed stage for the wedding ceremony but the marquee will only be erected as
required.

CallConnect. The clerk confirmed that the 55 NLC service would cease as from 2 July and would
be replaced with the CallConnect service. A set route would be puf\in place on a Friday. The
suggested route was Santon, Appleby, Winterton via Manlake A , Dragonby to, Scunthorpe
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